English Nectar- Model Question-2020 (Model No.03)

	SSLC	C- ENGLISH	
Time: 15 mins+3hours		T	Marks: 100
		Part-I	
Choose the appropriate synonyms for the words underlined.			14×1=14
1. The great expanse of sea stretched do			
a) length b) dept	h c) vast	d) number	
2. <u>Instantly</u> he began to step again.			
	ediately c) imp	ressively d) furiously	
3. There was bio – luminescence.			
		ism c) bio weapons d) light	
Choose the appropriate Antonyms fo	r the words un	derlined.	
4. The Clouds hung black and <u>low</u>			
a) Little b) bottom	c) high	d) long	
5. There was not a single scrap of food	left		
a) Junk b) bit	c) chunk	d) whole	
6. There was a sharp spring inside the b			
a) Full b) harsh	c) blunt	d) exactly	
7. Choose the correct plural form of \underline{n}			
a) newses b) newsies	c) news	d) newsi	
8. Form a derivative by adding the ri			
The bacteria are so small and yo		scope to see them.	
a)Mic b) macro	c) micro	d) bio	
9. The common expansion of <u>mpg</u> .			
a) million per gallery	•	es per gallon	
c) mega per gigabit		e per galaxy	
10. Choose the idiom that means "extra	•		
a) find one's voice b) sharp as	•	as a fox d) sharp as a tack	
11. Fill in the blank with correct comp			
Veena searched for table		_	
a) flower b) chair	c) food	d) spoon	
12. Fill in the blank with suitable prep			
Police were deployed all			
a) at b) over	c) on	d) in	
13. Complete the following sentence b			
Dolly music classes re		-	
a) is attending b) attend	c) had attende		
_		appropriate linker from the options give	en.
Both the minister the c			
a) or b) along with	c) besides	d) and	
	Part-		$2 \times 10 = 20$
Section I (Prose)			3×2=6
Answer any THREE of the following			
15. Why did the seagull's parents scol16. Compare and contrast the difficult			
17. What was the condition of the attion		men in the past and in modern time.	
18. What are the benefits of the intern		on man?	
	Section II (l	Poetry)	3×2=6
Answer any THREE of the following		r two.	
19. She's a lioness; don't mess with l			
She'll not spare you if you've a pr	ankster		
a) Who is a lioness?b) Who does the poetess warn?		https://englishnectar.bl	logsnot.com

https://englishnectar.blogspot.com

36. Paraphrase the following stanza.

https://englishnectar.blogspot.com

Rumours are constantly being made,

And each day the house just begins to fade.

What happened inside that house?

I really don't know.

I guess it will always be a mystery.

Section -III

Answer any ONE of the following questions.

 $1 \times 5 = 5$

37. Rearrange the following sentence in coherent order.

- i) Using his powers, Prospero released the good spirits from large bodies of trees.
- ii) Prospero and Miranda came to an island and lived in a cave.
- iii) He raised a violent storm in the sea to wreck the ship of his enemies.
- iv) The King of Naples and Antonio the false brother, repented the injustice they had done to Prospero.
- v) He ordered Ariel to torment the inmates of the ship.

38. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow.

On the seventh day, Dr. Somu's e- mail arrived. It was, as Dr. Krishnan predicted, ridiculously simple. It read "I have never heard Zigzag snore". 'That does it', said Mrs. Krishnan. 'Find Visu! I will not keep Zigzag here another minute!' 'Calm down, dear, I'm leaving for my clinic now. Can't it wait till....' No, it's now!' Mrs. Krishnan was adamant. 'I've invited some friends and experts to come home and choose my paintings for the exhibition. This feathered, snoring monster will drive us all mad!' 'Come on then, Zigzag,' called Dr. Krishnan nervously, wondering how he would locate Somu's cook, Visu.

- a) What happened on the seventh day?
- b) What did Dr. Somu's e- mail say?
- c) What was the suggestion given by Dr. Somu?
- d) Why was Mrs. Krishnan adamant?
- e) What did Dr. Krishnan do for Zigzag?

Section IV

Answer any Four of the following.

 $4 \times 5 = 20$

39. Prepare an advertisement using the hints given below.

Fruit, flower, vegetable saplings – organically fertilized – all varieties – no hybrids – pots and compost free – home delivery.

- 40. Write an e-mail to your English teacher about a YouTube video you watched recently and enquire him/her of Cyber safety measures.
- 41. You are the Coordinator of the Science Forum of your school. An event had been organized on account of 'Medical Corona Virus Awareness Camp' on April 22 for the members of the forum. Write a report on the observation of 'Medical Corona Virus Camp' at your school.
- 42. Look at the picture and express your views about it in five sentences.



43. Make Notes or write summary of the following passage.

A Statewide lockdown has been announced in Tamil Nadu from 6 pm on Tuesday as part of measures to prevent the spread of novel Coronavirus. Section 144 of the CRPC will be imposed till March 31 and severe restrictive measures will be in place across the State for the next one week. "Barring essential operations, plying of public and private transport; auto and taxi, and both inter- and intra-State transport will be fully banned," said

Minister "State borders will be closed under the Epidemic Diseases Act, 1897 with district collectors and police commissioners to issue appropriate orders under Section 144," he said while making a statement in the Assembly. Vehicles with essential commodities will be allowed to ply. Government departments dealing with essential/emergency services such as police, fire services, medical and court, will be operational, he said.

44. Identify and correct the error in the following sentences.

https://englishnectar.blogspot.com

- a) India is a democracy country.
- b) Do you like poem?
- c) Both civilians and army men joined I world war.
- d) He gave away smoking.
- e) I have bought any food.

Section-V (Compulsory)

45. Quote from memory.

Though our smoke.....

.....your brain!

2×8=16

 $1 \times 5 = 5$

46. Write a paragraph of about 150 words by developing the following hints.

a) Many years ago – China – the emperor ordered – one man from – family – join army – Mulan heard – told father – she join army – father objected – she is a girl – Mulan – wore fathers robes cuts her hair – convinced father – she has learnt – Kung fu– war – given top – position – very soon – fever swept – the army – Mulan – sick doctor examines – finds the truth– a girl leader — soldiers –followed her – attacked enemies – won the battle – Emperor glad – offered Mulan positions - refused - went back – village – royal gifts. (OR)

Part IV (Supplementary)

b) Story set on 2889 – Francis Bennett – director – Earth Herald – leading newspaper – phonotelephote – mechanized dressing room – astronomical news – advertisements on clouds – lunch via pneumatic tubes – travel to Niagara – an aero car inventors.

47. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below.

Pneumonia is an inflammatory condition of the lung affecting primarily the small air sacs known as alveoli. Typically, symptoms include some combination of productive or dry cough, chest pain, fever and difficulty breathing. Pneumonia is usually caused by infection with viruses or bacteria and less commonly by other microorganisms, certain medications or conditions such as autoimmune diseases. Risk factors include cystic fibrosis, chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD), asthma, diabetes, heart failure, a history of smoking, a poor ability to cough such as following a stroke and a weak immune system. Diagnosis is often based on the symptoms and physical examination Chest X-ray, blood tests, and culture of the sputum may help confirm the diagnosis. Vaccines to prevent certain types of pneumonia are available. Other methods of prevention include hand washing and not smoking. Treatment depends on the underlying cause. Pneumonia believed to be due to bacteria is treated with antibiotics.

- a) What is known as alveoli?
- b) Mention the symptoms of Pneumonia.
- c) How is Pneumonia diagnosed?
- d) What are the preventive measures of Pneumonia (OR)

Read the following poem and answer the questions given below.

I took a piece of plastic clay
And idly fashioned it, one day,
And as my fingers pressed it, still
It moved and yielded to my will.
I came again, when days were passed
That bit of day was hard at last
The form I gave it, still it bore
And I could change that form no more.

Questions:

- a) What did the poet do with the clay?
- b) How was the clay?
- c) How was the clay when we returned after some days?
- d) Did it retain the same form?

Prepared by Mrs.M. Sahayarani, BT Assistant, GHSS, Alangudi, Thiruvarur.